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BACKGROUND SUMMARY
On March 1, 2021, the Prince George’s County Board of Education established the Climate Change Action 
Plan (CCAP) Focus Work Group to develop a plan for creating and meeting climate action goals. Prince 
George’s County Public Schools (PGCPS) will work to meet UN Intergovernmental Panel on Climate 

Change (IPCC) emission reduction targets by 2030 or 2040, depending on the target.

To begin implementing the 58 Climate Change Action Plan items, the Chief Executive Officer created a 
Climate Change Action Plan Operational Committee, composed of 38 PGCPS staff members who meet 
monthly to review each action item, share progress for each priority area and discuss plans to continue 
moving the work forward. Additionally, eight priority area implementation workgroups with technical 
expertise have been established and meet as often as required to execute tangible project tasks, which 

are reported on during the larger monthly Operational Committee meetings. 



PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #1
Support Environmental Justice Through Climate Curriculum. 
Training and Partnerships

•	 Gathered stakeholder feedback on the essential elements of PGCPS Environmental Principles.   
A draft of the principles being developed.  

•	 Conducted a professional learning experience for teachers during the summer that was covered  
in a local newspaper. Link HERE. 

•	 Created a new program to increase opportunities for student field experience related to climate  
and stormwater topics. Photos from one of four field experiences that took place this fall can be  
found HERE.

•	 Partnered with the Maryland Climate Commission (Education Communication and Outreach  
subcommittee) during climate education week. 

•	 Identified dates for the next Student Environmental Alliance Summit and started developing a  
new leadership summit.  

•	 Created a new dashboard through Energy Cap to track and display monthly utility data..
•	 The Auto program is in contact with The Switch Lab regarding purchasing an electric car. 
•	 Started a curriculum audit and drafted environmental principles through the Office of Equity,  

Diversity & Belonging.

INTRODUCTION
A biannual report is published in January and July each year to keep all stakeholders informed of our 
progress and ways they can support our continued work to reduce our carbon footprint. The report 
focuses on how a changing climate affects K-12 education and actions needed to move toward a carbon-
neutral future. PGCPS believes taking urgent action to combat climate change is critical to the future of 
our students and our community. The CCAP empowers our students, staff, and administration to work 
as partners with our county and state to bring about transformational changes and help create a future 
where we all share the benefits of healthy air, clean water, job opportunities, and safe places to live, work 

and play.
In the Fall of 2023, PGCPS created a new Department of Sustainability and Resilience (DSR) to oversee 
implementation of the CCAP and drive sustainability ethics in the school district. DSR is collaborating with 
the Board of Education, members of the eight priority workgroups and community partners throughout 
the implementation process. Additional hires and reorganizing existing in-house talent will bolster DSR’s 

capacity in this effort.  
Though not all inclusive, the 2024 January Mid-year Report highlights some key accomplishments towards 
the CCAP implementation for the period of July, 2023 through December 2023. For a full accounting of 

CCAP implementation progress and achievements to date, prior CCAP reports can be accessed HERE. 

https://www.washingtoninformer.com/prince-georges-teachers-plan-to-use-nature-as-a-climate-classroom/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1c53QzXlIt0ileoMzzVkZZkGyW47anGCU?usp=drive_link
https://www.pgcps.org/about-pgcps/climate-change-action-plan


PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #2
Reduce Carbon Footprint from PGCPS Buildings

•	 Continued work with EnergyCap to comply with Maryland Energy Administration (MEA) FY22 
Energy Data Reporting  requirements. FY22 Data is due to be completed in December 2023 
provided that PGCPS Purchase Orders (PO) are completed. 

•	 An Eleanor Roosevelt High School student has a senior project with the University of Maryland  
to conduct an energy audit for PGCPS-Eleanor Roosevelt HS. 

•	 Engaged in conversations with EssexCo and received a proposal for a comprehensive  
Energy  Audit. 

PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #3
Commit to Renewable Energy Sources for a Net Zero Emissions Future

•	 Completed utility interconnection applications for six new P-3 schools.
•	 Partnered with Prince George’s County Government and Washington Gas on a ground solar  

array project that has the ability to incorporate several PGCPS facilities and offset  
electricity costs.

•	 Planned purchase of Aris off-grid wind/solar/battery powered SMART poles.
•	 Developed a CCAP dashboard to provide public access to on-going progress.

PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #4
Commit to Low Carbon School Transportation

•	 Strategic Charging Infrastructure: The procurement of mobile electric charging stations marks a  
strategic move, initially planned for centralized placement but now exploring multiple locations  
to maximize accessibility. This dynamic approach ensures efficient charging and availability  
across diverse areas within the school transportation network.

•	 Electric School Buses (ESB) thorough ESB Evaluation: A comprehensive review of ESBs was  
conducted during a site visit at the BlueBird facility. This meticulous examination verified that  
all specifications were met, revealing robust safety measures integrated into the ESB design.  
This commitment to safety aligns with the school transportation department’s dedication to  
prioritizing student well-being. We are in the process of receiving 20 ESBs.

•	 Optimizing Routes for Regenerative Energy: Identifying routes conducive to maximizing ESB  
utilization, the focus shifts to the innovative concept of regenerative energy. By strategically  
placing ESBs in high-traffic, populated areas, the potential for frequent stops enhances energy  
regeneration. This paradigm shift in driving and routing underscores the importance of aligning  
infrastructure decisions with the unique capabilities of electric buses, fostering sustainability  
and efficiency in school transportation.

https://www.pgcps.org/about-pgcps/climate-change-action-plan/climate-change-data-dashboard


PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #5
Reduce Food Waste and Grow Climate-Friendly Food

•	 Building upon a successful partnership last school year, PGCPS Building Services, the William  
S Schmidt Center and the Prince George’s County Department of the Environment expanded  
the composting pilot program to include an additional 12 schools this fall. The City of  
Laurel continues in a third year to support three schools within its boundary in a successful  
composting program. Schools collect compostable materials, including food scraps and paper  
trays, which are taken to the Prince George’s County Organics Composting Facility. Composting  
Data for the schools is available HERE.

•	 Composting professional development for teachers and building supervisors were held this fall 
by the William S Schmidt  Center and PGCPS Building Services.

PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #6
Commit to Sustainable Materials Management and Procurement

•	 A draft Sustainable Purchasing Policy was incorporated into the Purchasing Manual.  
•	 Teacher Toolkit for America Recycles Day posted on the website and promoted to schools with  

actions to participate in recycling and reducing waste at school.
•	 Multiple students from Suitland HS (including the overall winner) placed in the “Rethink Recycle”  

sculpture contest sponsored by the Maryland Department of Environment.   
Maryland Department of the Environment ‘Rethink Recycling’ sculpture contest

•	 Building Services Implemented  Phase 1 contracting waste removal to improve the Carbon 
footprint of the waste collection system 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1jjoTFx6W6Di1ZDyH69Elx3eMFKlxDfPeW-yCPSQBIe0/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vQDRlNb50yK1OSQZQbSdr4Hd33Ht1fhzLaqocxY-xgD1XypYc5MQzZAfNyK9kZoWA/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000&slide=id.p1 
https://news.maryland.gov/mde/2023/11/17/maryland-department-of-the-environment-honors-student-artists-at-rethink-recycling-sculpture-contest/


PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #7
 Commit to Climate Resilient Land Management

•	 A database of all the stormwater management facilities in the county has been created with  
assistance from the county. This invaluable data helps us identify vulnerable areas and areas for  
infrastructure improvement that are in proximity to our schools locations. (Original document 
may be viewed HERE)

•	 Four schools have completed trips connected to the Climate and Stormwater Stewards  
Program. Additional schools have submitted field program applications to the Chesapeake Bay  
Foundation and are awaiting spring trip dates. 

•	 PGCPS has negotiated some storm water management projects with Corvius, which will  
streamline the stormwater management approval for our Public Private Partnership (P3) schools 
and our next three largest  projects.

PRIORITY RECOMMENDATION #8
Lead by Example to Support Transformational Change

•	 PGCPS Department of Capital Programs and Office of Alternative Infrastructure Planning and  
Development have moved forward with the Department of Purchasing and Supply Services to  
add CCAP requirements into future architectural and engineering procurements.  

•	 The Blueprint Schools Phase II program is requiring the selected developer, Progressive  
Education Partners, to incorporate sustainable design and energy approaches to meet CCAP  
objectives across the full program.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/u/0/d/1LM6kdCGIlSr1Glk5ouCSR-czjtnibkmf/edit
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/u/0/d/1LM6kdCGIlSr1Glk5ouCSR-czjtnibkmf/edit 

